
The regular monthly meeting of the NBSRTSJ was held by zoom on March 17,2022 

with the President Brian Greig in the chair.  Members attending included: Bob Bonner, 

Barry Harbinson, Judy Braman, MaryAnn Patterson, Kathy Dalling, Pat Murray, 

Marijke Blok and Pat Loughery.  Absent members were Ellen Palmer, Rose Theriault, 

Frances Butler, Dianne Stackhouse, Susanne Sutton and Melody Hamm. 

 

The Agenda was accepted on a motion by Judy and seconded by Kathy.  

Corrections to the minutes included Bob Bonner be recorded as being present and Elizabeth 

Donnelly-Nelson’s name being corrected. 

The minutes were then accepted on a motion by MaryAnn and seconded by Frances 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Barry informed the meeting we have a balance of $22,374.09.  The Provincial Treasurer will be 

sending the local treasurer the fourth quarterly payment for dues as well as a year’s supplement 

payment of dues. 

DIRECTOR 

A letter should soon be received from Provincial President of NBSRT regarding the lack of 

retirement functions. 

MEMBERSHIP DATA SECRETARY 

Kathy stated we now have 554 members. Deaths of retired teachers this month included: 

Marlene Cummings, Rhonda Internoscia and Pauline Foster. 

NEWSLETTER CHAIR 

MaryAnn stated 109 newsletters were mailed out this month. 

WELLNESS 

Rose was unable to attend however she did submit her report. Calendar for the month  of April 

has been completed .  Plans are on hold for Sugar Bush and Deep Water Exercise at the Aquatic 

Centre. 

SOCIAL 

Marijke has booked the Hope Centre for May 25th for the AGM and dinner.  This event will take 

place as long as the Covid situation does not change.  The capacity for the room is 160 so the 50% 

seating number will be 80.  On a motion by Barry and seconded by Bob it was determined the 

cost will be $20.00 to attend. 

MEMBERSHIP 

Judy stated this committee is at a stand still until they receive more direction and the committee 

can meet in person. 

NEW BUSINESS 

The April meeting will be a blended meeting to be held in person and by zoom on April 21st at 

10:00.  The location will be either River Cross or Barry’s. 

Reimbursement for members attending the Provincial AGM in Woodstock on May 10 and 11th 

was discussed. Financial incentives will be offered to members attending . This will be as follows:  

drivers will receive $275 while passengers will receive $75.00. This was put forward in the form 

of a motion by Barry and seconded by Bob.  Barry will do a link with this information and Kathy 

will forward it to members.  



A date and update Newsletter will be sent out as long as information is received by MaryAnn by 

April 8th. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned on a motion by MaryAnn at 11:23. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

 

P. Loughery 

( Secretary ) 

 

                             


